Board Meeting Notes 5-10-10
· The Point of Pride Moment was shared by Kay Holz and Betty Ryan.  Mr. Dix nominated them for Point of Pride for their longevity of service to the Oakfield School District.  They were given a round of applause by those present.

· Legislative issues were discussed as there was a flurry of activity because the legislative session was coming to an end.  There are currently 9 Republicans, 3 Democrats and one Independent who are not running for reelection.  So far the budget looks good enough the legislature will probably not have to come back into session to take up a budget repair bill.  Campaign season is just around the corner.  On the federal level, Tom Harkin from Iowa introduced a bill that would provide another $23 billion for education across the nation to save jobs.

· A draft agenda for the retreat scheduled for May 22, 2010 was presented.  The agenda included current and future budgets, Food Service Program, Curriculum/Inservice, Professional Learning Communities and enrollment trends.

· Mr. Dix asked the Board to appoint those who would attend and speak at Commencement for the class of 2010.  Mr. Panzer and Mrs. Kottke will attend and speak while Ms. Patterson and Mr. Nyhuis will attend to help hand out diplomas.  Commencement is scheduled for June 4, 2010 at 8:00 pm in the Jr/Sr HS gymnasium.

· Ms. Mary Balthazor provided a letter of resignation and will retire at the end of this school year.  She has done an outstanding service to the Oakfield School District during the twenty six years she was here.  The Board accepted her resignation with regrets and thank her for making a difference for children!
· President Panzer appointed Board Members to Board Committees.

· President Panzer appointed two ad hoc committees:  The first committee was established to look at Board Evaluation Instruments.  That committee is chaired by Mr. Kraft.  Ms. Patterson and Mr. Nyhuis are members of that committee.
· A second ad hoc committee was established to develop a plan on administrative transition.  Mr. Dercks is chairing that committee including Ms. Kottke and Ms. Murphy-Steinke.

· President Panzer and Mr. Nyhuis reported on their attendance at a School Board function.  A lot of very good information was provided to the Board Members.

· Also in attendance at the Board Meeting were John Barbeau, Betty Ryan, Sharon Kollman, Al Kamenski, Travis Bielenski, Megan Falk, Wensday Freiberg, Shelly Schneider, Scott Woolley, David Putzer, Pam Putzer, Autumn Anderle, Andrew Kohlmann, Kari Woolley, Jacob Suprenand.

· Items for next meeting’s agenda:  Audit Contract, CESA 6 representative to annual meeting, Discussion of Strategic Planning. 
